
Parent Newsletter ï Term 3 
Week 10:  Wednesday 26 September, 2018 
 
 

TǛnǕ koutou katoa 
  

Iôve been visiting primary schools for our Year 8 to 9 transition 
process, talking with parents and students about our school. Weôve 
had some great conversations about Greymouth High School which 
left me feeling very positive about our school - we arenôt perfect but 
we have developed some really positive aspects of school culture, 
shown in amazing students and teaching as well as our collective 
commitment to genuinely do the best we can for each student.  
  

WhǕnau hui last Friday discussed two main things: 
¶ The whakairo (carvings) to the front side of the whare, to be 

unveiled on the first day of Term 4 at dawn (you are welcome to 
attend). 

¶ The possible development of a MǕori medium pathway. 
Although the discussion was good, we need to hear from more 
school families so we will put out a survey on this soon. 

  

Congratulations to Molly Kells, who won a national writing 
competition held by the Ministry of Education to promote the review 
of NCEA. Mollyôs poem, which itôs fair to say is critical of NCEA, 
obviously impressed the judges and Molly has been asked to go to 
Wellington twice - once to collect her prize and once to open a 
national discussion forum on NCEA by reading her poem. 
  

Derived grade exams appear to have gone well to date. With only 
three weeks of lesson times next term, seniors will need to be well 
organised to make the most of this and prepared to use the times 
after study leave starts to attend tutorials with their teachers. One of 
the big issues last year was students not attending exams and Iôd 
like parents to really prioritise exam prep and commitment from 
home, making it clear from now that nothing is easy but everything 
can be achieved with effort - staying at home instead of sitting 
exams should not be an option.  
  

At the end of this week, students get two weeks to refresh and 
hopefully connect with family. I hope you have a fulfilling time and I look forward to seeing you in Term 4.  
  

Noho ora mai 
 

Andy England 
Principal 
 

School Office ï Holiday Hours 
The office will be closed from Monday 1st October and reopens again on Tuesday 9th October. Hours 
will be: 10.00am to 3.00pm. Normal office hours will resume from Monday 15th October. 
 

School Uniform Shop will be closed during the holidays. 

It will reopen again from 16th October - Tuesday & Thursdayôs from 1.45pm ï 4.45pm.  

Important Dates 

¶ Friday 28 September: End 
of Term 3. 

¶ Wednesday 3 October: 
GHS BoT meeting, 7.00pm 
in Te Whare Akoranga. 

¶ Monday 15 October:  
o Start of Term 4. 
o Dawn Blessing for new 

carvings ï Te Whare 
Akoranga. 

 

Whatôs insideé 

¶ Front page: From the 
Principal. 

¶ Page 2: School Calendar / 
Invitation to Dawn Blessing 
of new whakairo (carvings) 

¶ Page 3: Student 
Achievement. 

¶ Pages 4-6: School News. 

¶ Page 6: Mawhera Skate 
Jam. 

¶ Pages 7-8: Sporting News. 

¶ Page 9: Lumino the Dentist 
information. 

¶ Page 10: NetHui & NZ 
Defence Force Information 
Evening. 
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School Calendar 
 

September 
Thursday 27 September óMawhera Skate Jamô. More details later. 
Friday 28 September End of Term 3. 

October 
Wednesday 3 October GHS BoT meeting, 7.00pm in Te Whare Akoranga. 

Monday 15 October Beginning of Term 4: Dawn Blessing of Te Whare Akoranga 

Friday 19 October Matt Gunter Memorial Rugby Match v Nelson College, Greymouth. 

Monday 22 October Labour Day holiday. 

November 

Thursday 1 November WCTA Prizegiving @ Shantytown Heritage Park. 

 

¶ Senior Prizegiving ï Thursday 29 November. 
 

¶ Leavers Dinner ï Tuesday 4 December. 
 

 
Student Absences:  0800 GREYHIGH (0800 473 944)    
 

Email: attendance@greyhigh.school.nz 
 

Uniform Shop Hours: Tuesday & Thursday 1.45-4.45pm. 
 

Breakfast Club open every day in the new Student Kitchen in the Café.  
 
 
 
  

Nei mŁtou e karanga ana ki nga whanau o tŎnei kura, o tŎnei hŁpori, hei 

whakarŁmemene mai ki te tautoko ki te whakamana i nga whakairo e 

whakairi ana ki Te Whare Akoranga, hei whare mƄ tŁtou kŁtou.  

 

Dear whanau and friends of GHS you are invited to join u s at the dawn 

blessing of the new whakairo (carvings) that will be unveiled on Te Whare 

Akoranga, followed by breakfast. Please gather at 6am Monday 15th 

October at the Waharoa (schoolõs main entrance). 
 

mailto:attendance@greyhigh.school.nz
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Student Achievement 
 

Student Achievements 
Principalôs Awards. This is an accumulative list of all students who have achieved Principalôs 
Awards this year. Recent awards are in bold. 
 

Year 9 
Deegan Davies Yotam Perchig Harry Campbell Tazzy Cook 

Tierley Wilson Aiden Simon Kayne Wall Emily Chisnall 
Prakriti Dhakal Zac Cropp Kyle Cox Finn Efford 

Kaley Christie Tara Foster Breagh Watson x 4 Liam Wilson x 3 

Lillie Bennett-Dewhurst Shialla Steel x 4 Jessie Magon Jamie Christie x 2 

Calib Arnesen x 2 Summer Murcott Adrian Bullimore Holly Smith 

Hayley Howard x 2 Joel Sheehan Mackenzie Hallberg x 2 Dillon Cooksley 

Ataahua Pickering x 3 William Cleghorn Latai Tau x 2 Jordan Baker x 2 

Blake Evans Jack South Greanne Williams Ella Beirne x 2 

Kobe Hewison Kyle Hsieh Lakin Cousins Joseph Cotterill 

Sophie Donaldson Yana Latta Haylee MacKinnon x 2 Seetai Barrow x 2 

Eilish Morgan Theo Barnett x 2 Ben Birchfield x 2 Matthew Davey 

Liam Barrett Catrin Grant Finlay Brown x 2 Paris Jackson-Roberts x 2 

Troy McLaughlin x 2 Alex Muir Gage Jamieson x 2 Alex Fraser x 2 

Kieran De Klerk x 2 Ben Oates Faith Walker x 2 Jayden Topliss 

Taygen Lloyd Jamie Meihana-Whittle   

Year 10 
Jenna Apperley Grace Cohen Kole Darling Samara Uriao 

Brayden Wisdom Isaac Kirk Poppy-Blu Reyland Zoe Double 

Emma Boddy x 2 Sophia Keown x 2 Grace Wallace x 2 Samantha Friend 

Connor Henderson Ashleigh Stanton Christopher Jones x 2 Jameila Kitchin x 2 

Dominic Cate x 2 Mitchell Smith Hayley Jo Jacobs Sophie Allison x 3 

Camerons Simons Matthew Robbins Joel Dumelow Mishka Lombaard 

Liam Efford Aedan Gunn Alyssa Blacktopp x 3 Ben Ching x 2 

Sophie Speirs Sam Welsford Zion Meihana-Whittle Alex Kennedy 

Connor Green Connor Howe Dean Wisdom Caleb Wanstall 

Year 11 
Ryan Shaw Jayme Williams-Fleming Leah Stewart Joseph Stanton 

Year 12 
Samual Radics Emma Arthur   

 
 

 

Greymouth High School  
Parent Teacher Association  
ALL are welcome and especially our families new  
to Greymouth High School. PTA meetings are held  
every 2nd Wednesday of each month @ 7.00pm 
 in the staffroom except during school holidays.  
Dates are as follows unless otherwise advised. 

     

October ï no meeting, school holidays.         
14 November       
December TBA 
 

 

Maths Tutorials take place every Thursday 
lunchtime in Room 1 for anyone that wants 
some extra support or just wants to do some 
Maths for fun! 



4 
 

School News 
 
 

Term Dates 2019 

Date What Who 

January   
Monday 28 January Staff Only Day Staff 

Tuesday 29 January Staff Only Day Staff 

Wednesday 30th January Course Confirmation  Years 11-13 

Thursday 31st January Years 9 & 13 start Years 9 & 13 

February   

Friday 1st February Years 9 & 13 Years 9 & 13 

Monday 4th February Whole school Everyone 

Wednesday 6th February Waitangi Day. School closed. Everyone 

 

School Holidays 2019 
 

Waitangi Day   Wednesday 6th February  

End of Term 1  Thursday 12 April 

Easter Break   This is included in the school holidays, Term 1 

Start of Term 2  Monday 29th April 

Queenôs Birthday  Monday 3rd June 

End of Term 2  Friday 5th July 

Start of Term 3  Monday 22nd July 

End of Term 3  Friday 27th September 

Start of Term 4  Monday 14th October   

Labour Day    Monday 28th October 

Westland Anniversary Monday 2nd December 

School Year finishes Thursday 12th December 

 

Tasmin Barnett wins essay prize for 125 years of Womenôs Suffrage/Whakatu Wahine 
On Wednesday 19th September we celebrated 125 
years of women voting in New Zealand, and had the 
pleasure of hearing Tasmin Barnettôs award winning 
essay read out at a Suffrage 125 event in Hokitika.  The 
Westland Soroptimists hosted both the essay 
competition and the event in Hokitika at the Carnegie 
Museum, where many people dressed up in period 
costume from 1893 and in the suffrage colours of white, 
green and purple. Tasmin pictured right reading her 
speech and with Catherine van Paassen, President of 
Westland Soroptimists International. 
 

Tasmin was placed first in the competition and received 
$300 for her achievements.  The audience on Womenôs 
Suffrage 125 Day were very impressed by Tasminôs 
essay, where she linked the courage of Kate Sheppard 
and her fellow activists in the face of negativity and the 
inspiration that we can all take now from that courage as we work to make the world a better place.  We 
are really proud of your writing and your vision at Greymouth High School, Tasmin! 
 

Sandra Quick 
HOD English 
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Collaboration between English and PE with 10CH 

 
This term 10CH have been working on a collaborative unit in English and Physical Education. The 
focus in English has been on developing research skills and the ability to determine whether an internet 
source is credible, while the focus in PE has been on developing understanding of how culture and 
experiences influence peopleôs participation and physical competence in physical activities. Throughout 
this unit of work the students were introduced to a range of sports from different cultures and countries. 
The students researched information about these sports and had the opportunity to experience each of 
them and they reflected on how their own experiences influenced their skill level and participation. At 
the end of this collaborative unit of work the students in 10CH shared their learning with students from 
Karoro School. This involved choosing one of the international or 
local games that we had researched and experienced and 
teaching it to these students. 
 

Read more in the student written article below. 
 

Right: The students in 10CH collected their own sticks from 
Blaketown beach to use to play Palin. 
 

Ms Rosa Cooper & Ms Karen Schwabe 
Physical Education & English 
 

 
Tǭ Uru 
This term our English and PE class combined. We studied the origins of games from all over the world. 
The first thing we did was we would get a game to study as a class from our teachers and then we 
would learn about them then play them. We got given two games per week. The games we played 
were Palin from Chile, Kabaddi from India, Lacrosse from North America, Korfball from The 
Netherlands, Ti Uru and Ki O Rahi from New Zealand. After playing them all we got given our 
assessment to further study our game of choice. 
 

Once we finished that we had to decide as a class what game we were going to teach to  
Karoro School, we chose Tǭ Uru. Tǭ Uru is a MǕori game that was played in the olden days which 
brought the community closer together. 
 

All ages and genders played it, and still do today. New 
Zealand is the best at this game because itôs been played 
here the most. To win the game your team needs to get out 
all of the spots by catching the ókiô on the spot using a flat 
palm. You could play this on a court or a field but if you use 
a court most likely your fingers will get grazed when you 
scoop up the ókiô. By playing this you would gain skills that 
help you with your throwing, catching, defending and 
attacking. The photo (right) is our class at Karoro School 
when we went there to teach them how to play Tǭ Uru. 
 

By Britney Miller & Vinessa Braxton 
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Mawhera Skate Jam 
Thursday 27th September @ the GHS Skatepark 

1:15pm - 2:05pm 
Postponement date - Friday 28th September 

 
 
9MG is hosting a Skate Jam at the Greymouth High School Skate Park on the 27th of 
September to encourage people to skate, to learn some new skills, and show support to 
others. You can come down to the GHS Skate Park at 1:15pm-2:05pm and show us your 
skills. The five events are: Drop in, Ollie, Manual, Free Style and the Funzone where you can 
just skate around and have a good time with other people who are keen to learn! 
 
There will be prizes to win in each zone and spot prizes for people who show resilience and 
support. Prizes for this event have kindly been donated to us by: Nelson Creek Skateboards, 
Westside Surf and Street, Mitre 10 Mega, and 
Cheapskates Nelson.   
 
You can bring your own equipment eg: helmets, 
knee pads, skateboards and anything else that 
you require to help you have fun in the safest 
way possible.  
 
Come on down to the GHS Skate Park this 
Thursday at lunchtime to shred some concrete, 
learn some new skills, and support your mates. 
WhǕnau are welcome to come along and cheer 
on the students, just make sure you sign in at the office first. 
 
Check out the Mawhera Skate Jam website here to learn more about this awesome event. 
https://sites.google.com/greyhigh.school.nz/mawheraskatejam/home  
 
Pictured above are the awesome prizes up for grabs! 

 

 

Careers - 2018 Liaison Visits and other Activities of interest 

Date Provider Venue  Time 

Wednesday 17th 
October 

Otago University ï 
Course Planning 

Library 8.50AM (P1) 

 

Greymouth Lions Pike River Memorial Scholarship Fund   
Applications for the Greymouth Lions Pike River Memorial Scholarship Fund are now open for 
students who intend to pursue tertiary study next year. The amount of the scholarship is $1000 and the 
selection process will favour applicants who are most likely to be successful in their studies and those 
who are from financially disadvantaged backgrounds. Application forms are available at the student 
office and through the Careers Advisor. 
For more information please see Mr De Goldi or contact him via email degoldij@greyhigh.school.nz 
 

The Runanga Districts Education Trust Scholarship 
 Students from the Runanga/Dunollie area of the West Coast are invited to apply for this scholarship. 
This scholarship was established for the educational advancement of young people from the Runanga 
districts by assistance with funding to access educational opportunities, apprenticeship schemes, study 
at Polytechnics, Universities and other educational institutions. 
  

https://sites.google.com/greyhigh.school.nz/mawheraskatejam/home
mailto:degoldij@greyhigh.school.nz
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The Awards Committee bases its recommendations for an academic scholarship on details from 
applicantsô enrolment forms.  During this process, should personal interviews, additional information 
and references be required by the Committee to assist with their decision-making, applicants will be 
advised accordingly and relevant information requested. 
  

In order to be considered for an academic scholarship you must complete an application 
form and return it to Keith Teasdale, Chair, Runanga Districts Education Trust, 11 Ballance 
Street, Runanga 7803 by 28 February 2019. Any applicant who fails to complete and return this 
form by the due date cannot be considered for an award. 
 

Application forms are available at the student office or from Mr De Goldi. If you would like further 
information please contact Mr De Goldi. 
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Sporting News 
 

Senior Girlsô Basketball Team Nationals Fundraising - Firewood for Sale 
Would you like to help our girlsô getaway to Nationals? We are selling trailer loads of semi-dry split 
pine, approximately 3.5 cubic meters for $200 a load delivered to your door! 
If this sounds like something you are interested in please contact Maddy 03 768 0472 ext. 839 or via 
email sport@greyhigh.school.nz to order your load. The wood will be delivered after the team is back 
from the Nationals is the second week of the school holidays. Payments can be made in person to the 
Greymouth High School office or online through the school account 12-3169-0015308-00.  
Please use your name and ñNZSS Bball Firewoodò as reference. 
 
Brooke Smith - MotoCross 
Brooke recently competed at the New Zealand Womenôs MotoCross 
Nationals hosted in Timaru. She competed in the Womenôs Senior Class and 
it was the biggest competitive class at the event this year. This was Brookeôs 
first year competing in this class so it was a big step up as the competition is 
extremely high, having two of Australiaôs top female riders, as well as 
previous NZ riders from the North Island. Out of the South Island riders in the 
Senior Class, Brooke placed 3rd and 11th in NZ. Congratulations Brooke for 
making a strong showing at your first senior event. Best of luck for your next 
MotoCross adventure.  
 
Local Womenôs Duathlon - Start Kumara, finish in Blaketown 
Calling all females - would you like to have a turn at your first Duathlon? This is the event to get you 
started in multi-sport and fall in love. You can enter as teams or individuals and you will be completing 
a 21km bike and 4km walk/run. There are also heaps of spot prizes to be won! 
Duathlon criteria as follows: 

¶ Must be 13 years and over to compete. 

¶ Cost: $20 for individuals, $25 for teams. 

¶ Registrations close on 25th October. 
Please come and see or email Maddy for an entry form: sport@greyhigh.school.nz  
 
Greymouth Volleyball Competition 
Feel like getting a team together and playing weekly in the local mixed competition? Get a minimum of 
six people, including minimum of two females, to have a team for the 2018/2019 competition. This is a 
fantastic summer competition that gives you a go at playing volleyball. Some teams are more serious 
than others but it is all about having FUN! Informal hit around starts on the 1st October and the main 
competition starts on the 29th October. Registrations close 29th October. 
Rules: Must have TWO females on court at all times. 
Where: Westland Recreation Centre. 
When: Monday nights - 6:15pm, 7pm or 7:45pm. 
Cost: $270 per team. 
Please come and see or email Maddy for an entry form sport@greyhigh.school.nz  
 
Greymouth Touch Competition 
Keen to play touch this summer? This is a great local summer competition that gets you out in the sun, 
have a good run around and of course have time with friends! The competition is split into Senior 
Mensô, Senior Mixed and Juniors, so there is a grade for everyone. Registrations close 31st October. 
Competition will run for 5 or 6 weeks, take a break over the Christmas/New Year period then start back 
up again. 
When: Games start on Thursday 15th November 
Cost: All grades $105 per team - NOTE: Teams must supply a referee. 
Get a team together and register yourself through the link! https://www.sporty.co.nz/greymouthtouch  

mailto:sport@greyhigh.school.nz
mailto:sport@greyhigh.school.nz
mailto:sport@greyhigh.school.nz
https://www.sporty.co.nz/greymouthtouch
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Summer Netball 
This is an outdoor mixed competition, fun and friendly and all levels welcome. Registration forms can 
be picked up from Carpet Court and Stirling Sports. Make sure you get your team entered. 
When: Competition starts Wednesday 24th October 
Where: ANZAC Netball Courts 
 
Maddy Crawford 
Sports Coordinator  

 

Return of Sports Uniforms 
With many of our sporting codes finishing for the 2018 season we ask for uniforms to be returned 
promptly. ALL Greymouth High School uniforms should be returned to the school office or to Maddy 
at the new gym. Also, if you have been involved in a West Coast Representative team please return 
those uniforms to the respective sports. However, if you cannot get in contact with the right people 
please drop them at the school office and we will return them for you. ALL uniforms must be washed, 
dried and put into a labelled bag with your name on them when returned. 
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Dental Treatment for Students 

This service is free until students reach the age 
of 18 years. (See flyer left). Please ensure that 
your son/ daughter attends appointments that 
have been scheduled. There is a free transport 
option (see below) that can be used if need be. 
 

  


